
Tsinghua University rejects foreign
student admission criticism

Tsinghua University has denied suggestions the university’s new system of
admission for international applicants has made it easier for foreign
students to get a chance to study in the university, reports People’s Daily.

A heated debate was triggered after media reported that an updated procedure
had been adopted for the university’s international student recruitment.

According to the new rules regarding undergraduate programs, applicants will
be admitted by Tsinghua University if he or she passes two hurdles: the
‘Online Application’ and a ‘Comprehensive Evaluation’, which includes an
‘Application Review’ and ‘Interview’.

Outstanding applicants recognized by Tsinghua University may have the
interview waived and get an offer directly.

One of the main differences from the previous year’s rules is that applicants
don’t have to take academic tests.

Some critics say this has made it much easier for foreigners to get into
Tsinghua University, especially those who are originally Chinese.

In response, the university has said the new rules do not lower standards for
international applicants.

Applicants are required to provide a National/Regional Graduation
Examination/Matriculation Examination Certificate.

If applicants don’t have that certificate, they have to provide the GPA
and/or the academic ranking certification from their high school.

Applicants should also have passed HSK Level 5 or above, scoring over 60
points in each subject.

For those applicants who have only reached HSK Level 4, they will have to
attain Level 5 or above in each subject, scoring over 60 points within the
first academic year at Tsinghua University. Students who do not achieve this
will have to leave the university.

For those who have given up their original Chinese citizenship and have
become foreign citizens, the applicant should have lived overseas for at
least 2 years out four, before April 30th in the year they are admitted by
Tsinghua University.

In addition, Tsinghua University stresses that it will offer admission to
around 3,300 undergraduates from the Chinese mainland this year. The number
of international undergraduates will be almost the same as in previous years.
The number of domestic students won’t be affected by international student
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recruitment.

Around 39 majors in 19 schools at Tsinghua University are open to
international applicants at the undergraduate level.

Currently, around 286 international undergraduates are studying at the
university.


